










Veterinary Emergency Services for Sara Investments Real Estate LLC
4905 East Broadway

Sara Investments is constructing a new building for Veterinary Emergency Services on the
property located at 4905 Ellestad Drive.  The site is a long narrow lot (approximately 105'x470')
that faces on both Ellestad to the north and East Broadway to the south.  It is the intent to face
the new building onto Broadway and subdivide the lot in the future into two lots.  The address
for the facility on Broadway would be 4905 East Broadway.

Veterinary Emergency Services provide emergency care services to small animals, primarily
dogs and cats.  While the facility is open 24/7, much of the activity occurs at night and on the
weekends.  The facility will include three examination rooms, a large treatment room, radiology
and a surgery suite, an isolation room, holding areas for recovering animals and support
spaces.  

A 4,074 GSF single story facility is planned to meet the needs of the clinic.  The exterior will
consist of primarily lapped fiber-cement siding with a masonry wainscot on the south & east
elevation (the two visible elevations from Broadway).  The exterior walls of the Entrance-
Waiting Area at the southeast corner of the building will be floor-to-ceiling reflective glass. 
During the day, the reflectivity of the glass will clearly identify the entrance area to the Clinic
while at night the lighting inside will provide the same identity.  Windows in the remainder of the
Clinic will largely occur in a band between 7-9 feet above the floor.  The intent is to provide
natural light into the Clinic while maximizing wall area and maintaining privacy.  The window sills
will be dropped in the Staff Lounge and Doctor’s Office to allow exterior views.  Architectural
grade shingles will be utilized on a 4:12 pitch gabled roof.  A roof edge will be returned around
the gable ends to provide solar shading for the glazing.  Colors for the building, while not yet
selected, will largely be earth tones and greens.

Storm Water Management requirements, and the narrowness, slope and flatness of the site
result in the retention basin being placed in front of the building and consuming a majority of the
front yard.  Efforts to utilize water tolerant plant species are demonstrated in the landscaping
and in an attempt to reduce the impact of the retention basin on the building image.  Parking is
split into two sections, one for the clients in the front of the building and close to the building
entrance and the second for staff in the rear of the building.  

Signage will consist of a monument sign at the front entrance and signage in the upper gable of
the south elevation.  Site lighting and exterior mechanicals have not been included as they will
be design-build.  
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To: Al Martin

Company: Urban Design Commission, City of Madison

Date: May 16, 2007

Quantity Item

1 Application for an Informational Presentation on May 23rd

1 Application for a Final Approval on June 6th

1 check 3624 for $300 for Final Approval submission

14 sets of plan materials & project description

1 CD of submissions

Comments: 
Al,

Please find the referenced materials attached.  It is our intent to submit revised plan materials 
as required for the Final Approval and/or Recommendations by May 30th following our
informational review.  Please let me know if I am missing any items that might be useful in the
review.

Sincerely,

Joseph L. Powelka, AIA






